St. Croix County Trail Riders ATV Club Annual Meeting 4/25/18 at 7:05 P.M.

Before the start of the annual meeting, President, Greg Olson introduced himself to Bruce Bond and his daughter Melissa, who were in attendance for the club meeting, and then the rest of the club members introduced themselves.

This is the start of the 12th year of the club.

Vice President ~ Nominations: Doug and Larry nominated Roger. No other nominations. Made motion to close by Larry. 2nd by Doug. All in favor ~ Roger accepted the position.

Treasurer ~ Nominations: Larry and Doug nominated Jerry M.. No other nominations. Made motion to close by Larry. 2nd by Roger. All in favor ~ Jerry M. accepted the position.

Motion made by Larry to close the annual meeting. 2nd by Jerry M. All in favor.

St. Croix County Trail Riders ATV Club Meeting 4/25/2018

Call to order @ 7:19 p.m.

Also in attendance was Bruce Bond and his daughter Melissa.

Secretary's Report: the minutes from the 3/28/18 meeting was read by Donna O. Motion by Roger to accept the minutes with correction of the date of last month's meeting and 2nd by Jerry M. All in favor.

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer, Jerry M. read his report and where the checking stands. Motion by Roger to accept the Treasurer's Report. 2nd by Doug. All in favor.

Trail Report: Trail captain, Doug talked about Warren Township and that it will take a lot of signage. With the late spring won't be able to put up signs yet. Roberts Knight Rider Snowmobile Club said they would help with expense. Greg asked Doug for count so signs can be ordered. Discussed with guest on options for Hammond. Tim Stave got approved 24/7 ~ 365 days for Eau Galle Township ~ was approved at the 4/9/18 meeting.

President Report: Nothing to report.

Alliance: The County Alliance is still trying to meet with the St. Croix Hwy Commissioner.

WATVA: The annual meeting went great with a good crowd turn out. There were good speakers. There will be a Trail Patrol Ambassador training on June 10th at Rice Lake. On May 8th Greg plans to go to Stevens Point for a State Wide Strategy meeting. The Forestry, Manufactures, DNR, DOT, Tourism and Dealerships will be there. The DNR has been re-aligned ~ still in process of finishing up the alignment.

Old Business: The total made from the Moose Lodge breakfast was given. Meat raffle to be held at Wildwood after the Syttende Mai parade: The Woodville Meat Locker has shut down so will have to go some place else for the meat. Roger will talk with Nillsen's in Baldwin. Bruce suggested Family Fresh in River Falls or Hudson. Can't do arm pulls on tickets any more. Will sell 1 paddle for \$5 for each round. Need to get prizes to with the meat packages. Donna to pick up candy for the float. Will have a meeting

at 7 on Wednesday before the Saturday parade and meat raffle on 5/16 at Wildwood to make sure plans are in place. The Rusk County issues have been resolved.

New Business: Motion made by Doug to pay the post office box at Woodville. The cost is \$54 per year. 2nd by Roger. All in favor.

Next meeting is May 30th at Wildwood at 7:00.

Motion made by Cherylyn to adjourn the meeting and 2nd by Donna. All in favor.